MAPE Membership Meeting Minutes – Local 1002
Region 10
September 19, 2023
Zoom
Roll call of officers:
Maurice Wilson, president – present 
Jon VanOeveren (JVO), vice president – present
Kristine Anderson, treasurer – present 
Holly Andersen, membership secretary – present
Mike Schultz, secretary – present
Michael Diedrich, MDE meet and confer chair – present 
Axelina Swenson, region 10 negotiations representative – not present
Jackie Blagsvedt, region 10 director – present 

Dan Engelhart, MAPE business agent for Local 1002, was also present.
MAPE Elections Update	
Election information is available at the MAPE website: MAPE Internal Election Information. Nominations for positions are open. You can nominate yourself or someone can nominate you. The nominations period closes October 6. Nominations are emailed directly to MAPE. 
Delegate Assembly Update
Local 1002 will be fully represented at Delegate Assembly – all delegates and alternates have been selected. The dues proposal will be voted on at Delegate Assembly. 
Business Agent Update
The October 6 paycheck will include retroactive pay and incorporate the reset pay scales at 5.5%. August 19 was the contract ratification date. The contract revises the vacation accrual credit – agencies received guidance on this from MMB. The vacation credit has expended eligibility and the process is self-initiated by contacting HR. 

If you are experiencing workload issues, please reach out to Dan or a steward. This has become an emerging issue at MDE. 
Meet and Confer Update
MMB is conducting a classifications study. If sent a survey, note that this is not a personal evaluation of you. The study is an analysis of MDE HR practices – no one will be reclassified against their will. 
Membership Update
Three new members joined since the last meeting!
Dues Update Proposal and Discussion
A proposed update to the dues structure will be presented at Delegate Assembly. The MAPE board conducted a dues analysis, examining various dues structures. Jackie presented a PowerPoint on the topic. Members broke out into small groups and added their thoughts to a Jamboard. In large group discussion, members were generally supportive. Some expressed concerns. Comments included: the proposal represents something closer to a progressive dues structure, slowing getting our way there; and, concerned about membership maintenance. Regarding membership maintenance, membership dropped by 5% statewide after the last dues increase. MAPE is forecasting a 5% drop in membership; revenues would need to be increased in the budget to offset the projected drop in membership. We will discuss the dues proposal again at the October membership meeting. 
Telework Agreements
A new telework agreement form was emailed to MDE employees. You can fill out the form, and if your request is denied, it can be appealed. During the appeal period you would have to work in the office. Language in the new form indicates the supervisor can bring you into the office if requested. Other options are available in the drop down menu. Talk to your supervisor to learn what they intend regarding being called into the office, and ask them what to fill out for the drop down menu. The agreements once submitted have typically been approved within 24 hours. 
Next Meeting
October 17, 2023
11:30-12:30
Zoom
Questions or comments? Please reach out at mapelocal1002@gmail.com. 

Document Name	1

